

## SRCT MEETING MINUTES – APRIL 12, 2021

**OPPENED:** 6:00 PM Valern Hotel Moonah

**PRESENT:** Chris Price, Martin Long, , Kylie Phipps, Mat Allen, Vlad Gala, Larry Eaton, Karin Mathison

**APOLOGIES:** Rod Garrett, Shane O'Donovan, Brett Mansfield, Shaun Patmore, Sam Gala, Len Bester, Merrin Ploughman

**PREVIOUS MINUTES:** Accepted as read with the following changes add Larry Eaton to present and remove Kylie Phipps as an apology.

Moved; Martin Long

Seconded Larry Eaton

**INCOMING CORRESPONDENCE:** NIL

**OUT GOING CORRESPONDENCE:** NIL

### **BUISNESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES:**

#### **APRIL 2021:**

- SRCT Facebook events page: Vlad & Sam Gala have made some promotional copy and sent it to Brett Mansfield. Sam is willing to take over Facebook advertised promotion. Vlad and Sam will discuss further with Brett Mansfield.
- Chris Price to draft letter to Motorsports Tasmania in regards to Baskerville raceway works program as outlined in the MA track licence dated 12 August 2020.
- Chris Price presented a draft Baskerville private ride day guide to be displayed on the SRCT website. The draft is a cumulation of previously communicated and agreed requirements by MA, MTAS, MST & the SRCT for the private hire of Baskerville raceway for motorcycle use. It was agreed by all present that the guide should be displayed on the website.

#### **MARCH 2021**

- Shaun will/has created a ride day briefing.  
Shaun to create race day briefing and then email draft to committee members.
- Shaun in contact with Craig from Natsoft to help upgrade timing system capability (automatic point allocation).

## REPORTS

**Chris Price President** The club CBR has been sold to Mitchell Sushames

**Chis Price Treasurer:** The club is in a positive financial position

**Len Bester: Vice president:** Absent, no report

**Martin Long Competition Secretary:**

**Martin Long Secretary:**

**Martin Long Public Officer**

**Brett Mansfield: Website Admin/ Developer:** Absent

**Kylie Phipps: Timing Admin / Developer:** Kylie reported that the late changes to the race groups for the race meeting on the 11<sup>th</sup> April caused problems and extra work. Another person helping on the day would help the distribution and return of transponders. More help is needed in the checking and calculations of points. People who make late payments of club memberships require a lot of extra work to be included in the club points tally.

**Rod Garrett: Social Events Planner/ coordinator:** Absent. Advised that a tentative booking has been made for the trophy presentation dinner for 2021

**Matt Allen: MTAS delegate, Ride day coordinator:**

**Shaun Patmore: Video Live Stream Admin/ Developer:** Absent

**Larry Eaton: MTAS delegate:** No MTAS meetings have been held

**Shane O'Donovan Junior Development** Absent Advised that one new junior competed at the last race meeting, bringing the total riders that have competed in junior racing to date is ten.

**Merrin Poughman Ride day sign in** Absent

## REPORTS GENERAL

Disappointment was displayed by riders who did not receive their medals from the meeting at Baskerville A new medal supplier is required.

## **GENERAL BUSINESS**

- Karin Mattison to offer her expertise and create a future plan for the club. She will start with a survey of current members.
- Camping at Baskerville: The caretaker Chris has requested that people wishing to camp at Baskerville, contact him prior to the day they wish to commence camping as he will need to arrange access if he is not present. Martin will include this in future copies of supp regs and mentioned in the final instructions
- Race numbers. Currently Juniors can register race numbers separately to Seniors. Martin has spoken to MTAS Janene and it is possible to allocate 'Senior race numbers' to Juniors who are endorsed to race with seniors. Martin to follow up with endorsed junior riders at next race meeting.
- Should the SRCT cancel the planned ride day on the 7th November at Baskerville as the date now clashes with ASBK at Symmons Plains. It was decided not to cancel at present.
- Martin asked can we ask MTAS to include rider grading in Ridernet against riders names. There is a place to do this on ridernet.to do this. Agreed
- Martin asked if timing results can we please have the results for a race as one race and not split. This will be implemented on the race result sheet but not the points allocation sheet.
- TZ350 currently has no race group that it can race in. Should the club consider changing the Golden Era under 500cc to allow other than production based bikes?
- A general discussion was held regarding the lower numbers of ride day participants on road bikes. It was agreed to look into ways to improve ride day numbers for non racer riders

## **NEW BUSINESS:**

- The TMCC has excess crash mats that they are willing to donate to the SRCT. The crash mats are similar to the ones that are currently used at Baskerville. Rob Scott is the person to contact from the TMCC
- It was suggested that race meetings the official who reads the riders briefing alert riders to the supp regs requirement that any fallen rider needs to present to the ambulance and have their machine re scrutineered .

## **ACTION ITEMS:**

- Martin to create list of endorsed junior riders race numbers.

## **CARRIED FORWARD TO MAY MEETING:**

- : David Closs (Tasmanian Hearsafe Agent) spoke briefly about his role of sponsoring Juniors with free ear plugs. Possibility of paying entry fees for Juniors going forward. David also looking at undertaking a mentor role for Juniors (would need MA coaching accreditation).

## **MEETING CLOSED 8:30PM**

Next meeting 03MAY 2021 Valern hotel